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Welcome to the Reception Class 
September 2020
We would like to welcome all the children and parents to the Reception class at Burghfield St. Mary’s. Reception is an exciting school year, with lots of learning through play and more focussed direct teaching. Below are some answers to questions you may have about this year.

Snack Time

We have a snack time in the morning, where the children can have a snack and a drink. All children under 5 are eligible for free milk, however if they do not like milk or cannot have milk please let us know. We always have water available. Once a child is 5 years old parents need to order and pay for milk via the ‘coolmilk’ website. Details on this are available from the office. 

Snacks are fresh fruit and vegetables sent to us from local suppliers and vary daily. If you would like to send in some fresh fruit or vegetables for your child to have at snack time, please can this be in a named bag or pot.  

Settling in

During the first few weeks we focus on settling the children into school life, getting to know them better and helping them establish friendship groups. We also work with them to find out letters, numbers and shapes that they already know, and help them to write their own name correctly. 
When they are settled, we begin more focussed teaching and learning through whole class phonics, writing and maths sessions. We will be holding a phonics evening later this term which will explain more about the phonics programme we use and how you can help at home.
PE
We will have PE on Tuesday mornings which will begin on the 8th September. Your child will need a PE kit, shorts, t-shirt and pumps/trainers. Please send your child already changed into their PE kit, with their uniform in their PE bag. PLEASE … NAME EVERYTHING YOUR CHILD WEARS AND BRINGS TO SCHOOL… This includes bags, socks, shoes and pants!

 Communication

We will be sending home a Home/School Diary in the next couple of weeks. Please use this diary to inform us if anyone other than yourself is collecting your child or for any other messages. We will check these diaries on a daily basis. In the meantime, please speak to one of the Reception team, email or phone the school office if there are any changes we need to be aware of. 
I hope this has answered any questions you may have, but if not please speak to one of the Reception Team after school and we will be happy to help.

We look forward to working with your child this year.

Kind Regards

Mrs Eyre, Mrs Richardson and Mrs Griffiths

